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Dear Liam

Request for Iinformation
Thank you for your e-mail dated 2 June 2021 requesting:

“a copy of the Gang Intelligence Centre report which is referenced in Radio New
Zealand's article titled "Gang Intelligence Centre leadership concerns revealed in
document release" dated 2 June 2021.”

Your request has been considered in accordance with the Official Information Act 1982
(OlA).

In the Radio NZ article; it indicates a specific quote from the report "address the broad
spectrum of harm occurring within the organised crime environment". From the details
you have supplied and from the Radio NZ article, we are unable to identify the document
that has this specific quote.

However, we believe the document that was referred to in the Radio New Zealand article
may have been the “Scoping and Framing” document which related to a stocktake of the
workstreams for the Ti21 intelligence Transformation Programme. The section of the
report, relating to the Gang Intelligence Centre (GIC), is the Intelligence Fusion Teams
section on pages 13 and 14 of the report. :

A copy of the redacted report, cited in the Radio NZ article, is enclosed.
Some details have been withheld pursuant to:

e Section s6(a) of the OIA as the making available of the information is likely to
prejudice the security or defence of New Zealand or international relations of the
government of New Zealand,

e Section s6(c) of the OIA as the making available of the information is likely to
prejudice the maintenance of law, including the prevention, investigation, and
detection of offences and right to a fair trial, and

e Section s9(2)(g)(i) of the OIA. This section of the Act applies in order to maintain
the effective conduct of public affairs through
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(i) the free and frank expression of opinions by or between or to Ministers of the
Crown or members of an organisation of officers and employees of any
department or organisation in the course of their duty

| do not believe there are any considerations under s9(1) of the OIA rendering it
desirable in the public interest to make the information available which would
outweigh the reason for withholding.

| trust this information satisfies your request. If you are not satisfied, you have the right
to ask the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the OIA to seek an investigation and review
of my decisions.

Yours sincerely

Dan Wildy, PhD
Director: National intelligence
New Zealand Police



